ADVANCED PLACEMENT

EUROPEAN HISTORY INTRODUCTION

Dear Incoming Senior Student:


You have enrolled in AP EURO or are contemplating doing so.  As such, I would like to share with you some pertinent information for success in this class.


This five-day-a-week, year-long course is a survey of European history beginning with the Renaissance and concluding in the late 20th century.


You need to purchase a copy of the textbook so that you will be able to highlight or annotate directly in the text.  You may choose either the sixth, seventh or eighth edition of Jackson J. Spielvogel's Western Civilization (Combined volume) published by Thomson-Wadsworth, 2006 or later (ISBN-13:978-0-534-64602-8).  You can find these on line (Amazon.com, etc.) at various prices depending on the condition of the volume or you may choose to purchase it from a former student of the class.  This will be YOUR book.  I don't care what condition it's in when you buy it, as long as it is complete, fully readable and able to stay in one piece throughout the year.  Please have the book in your hands by June so you will have sufficient time to accomplish the required summer reading.  (Please note that our assignments are based on the sixth edition of the text, so if you have a choice, we recommend you buy the SIXTH edition.  If you take a later edition, the pagination will differ from that referenced regularly by the teacher.  Do not allow that to disconcert you.  The information will be the same).


Another required  resource students will need to purchase is a copy of Barron's AP European History (ISBN-13: 978-0-7641-3680-1),  designed to help you prepare for the AP Exam in May.  Feel free to use a Kaplan’s AP Euro  Guide or a Princeton Review AP Euro Guide as well, which are available from Amazon or Barnes and Noble.

This class is a college-level course of tremendous complexity and depth.  Due to the breadth of content and level of critical thinking required in this class, you should ENJOY both reading and writing and be willing to spend a large amount of time doing both.  During the year your critical thinking skills will be developed through an emphasis on analysis and evaluation.  You will be writing essays that require the integration of course content, as well as those that are primary source document-based (the DBQ).  By May you will be expected to have mastered a large body of history content.


We cannot emphasize highly enough the vital importance of your willingness to dedicate yourself to the tremendous amount of reading required for success in this course.  Your diligence in tackling this is an essential part of the mind-set necessary to pass any college class.  It is impossible for your instructor to cover the period between 1450 and 2000 A.D. in the class periods allotted to this course, therefore your reading and note taking from the text is imperative.  It is on this 'rock' that a few students, every year, crash and sink. Once you decide to make this commitment, utilizing your intelligence, creativity, and dedication, most students will ultimately be successful in the course.

The Summer Work:  Of course, you are thinking that you really shouldn't need to do any summer work since it is, after all, "the summer!"  Unfortunately, you cannot step into the Renaissance without first having a workable knowledge of the Middle Ages.  Taking the summer work seriously also serves as an early indication of the level of your desire to succeed in this rigorous course.


Over the summer, please read chapters 8, 9, 10 and 11 and take detailed notes on all the information contained therein.  These notes will need to be shown to the instructor during the first week of school and a lengthy exam on this material taken during the second week of school.  At this point, it will be obvious who has done the summer work and who has not.


Please feel free to contact me at school if you have any questions or concerns regarding any aspect of this course.  During the summer-hiatus, I can be reached via e-mail at dcollins@lps.k12.co.us.  Keep in mind that when school is out of session, responses may not be immediate. The Counseling Department has copies of this information as well, or one can access this material on my website. 

Read this letter carefully and show it to your parents / guardians.  They will probably be responsible for the purchase of your textbook in a timely fashion and should be fully aware of the requirements of the class.


Have a wonderful summer!  I look forward to seeing you in August and having a terrific year immersed in European history!

Sincerely,

Mr. David Collins

Spring Term, 2020
